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Minutes
__________________________________________________________________________________________
	Meeting: 

	Taught Academic Council

	Place: 

	CB 1.12

	Date and Time: 
	Wednesday 26th April, 12:15-14:05


________________________________________________________________________________________________
	Present:
	

	Ben Davies
	SU Education Officer

	
	

	Attending:
	

	Amy Young
	Engagement and Quality Coordinator

	Cheryl Ang
	Representation Assistant (minutes)

	Apologies:
	


Available as an appendix to the minutes

1. Register of Attendance
Attendance register available as an appendix to the minutes.
2. Matters Arising from the Previous Minutes
There were no matters arising.
3. Notice of Any Other Business (A.O.B.)

There was no other business.
4. Report from the Students’ Union Education Officer
The SU Education Officer welcomed reps to the final Academic Council of the academic year and spoke about a number of topics.
4.1) Awards Evening

Awards Evening will be held on 2nd May 2017, 7pm at Hilton Hotel. Reps who have purchased a ticket can collect them after the meeting or at the ARC (Wednesday 3-5pm, Thursday 9-5pm and Friday 10-5pm). Reps are reminded to bring their library card along when they collect the tickets and bring their tickets on the night. 
4.2) SSLC Annual Reports
The Education Officer explained that SSLC Chairs are required to produce an annual report by the beginning of June, covering the key themes and discussions in SSLC meetings over the past academic year. Over the summer, the incoming Education Officer will compile the SSLC annual reports and formulate a list of recommendations to put forward to the University. The Education Officer will be holding a session with a member of the University to guide SSLC Chairs through writing the annual report. It will be held on 4 May, 12.15pm at CB 3.7. He will be happy to run it at another time if Chairs are not able to make this session – SSLC Chairs to get in touch if this is the case. 
4.3) Online Unit Evaluation 
Online Unit Evaluations are currently open for the next 2 weeks. Students will be entered once into a prize draw for each completed evaluation and stand a chance to win 10 prizes of £50 in cash. This will be the last OUE of this format due to an ongoing review that will condense the OUE. Reps are asked to encourage students to complete the OUEs.
4.4) NSS Boycott

The SU has ended the NSS boycott following the new policy passed in the latest policy round. However, the SU will not be encouraging students to fill in the NSS either. If there is another policy on the NSS boycott next academic year, it is likely that a university-wide referendum will be held. The response rate of the NSS at the end of the boycott was 51%, which was 24% lower than the previous year. The University’s TEF rating will be announced at the end of May. Students can still access an alternative survey at bathstudent.com/bss should they wish to boycott the NSS. 
A Rep queried if there is any point with students boycotting the NSS now since the response rate is over 50%. The Education Officer replied that some departments have response rates below 50% and this will impact the implementation of TEF when the NSS is viewed on a departmental level. 
4.5) Developing Professional Behaviours

The Education Officer has been working with placement teams to develop a Moodle course on developing professional behaviours (e.g. assertiveness, email etiquette) which will hopefully help students on their placement. It is now compulsory for second years to complete the course before they go on placement.
4.6) PG Ball
Postgraduate students are invited to the PG Ball on 8 June at the Assembly Rooms. Tickets are priced at £25 and a free drink will be provided.
4.7) Study Space
Two companies (MyDay and Campus M) have provided a demonstration to the SU to showcase their systems to map available study space. Both companies will be able to produce a web browser version and mobile app version. They have features such as mail, calendar, print credit balance and PC availability. Campus M is the more established company with more functionality (e.g. bus timetable, laundry services availability). The SU will be meeting soon to decide on the company and hopefully launch the service before the start of next academic year. 
4.8) Room Booking System
The University is looking into a new room booking system which will allow students to access room timetables from iPads placed outside the rooms. In addition, touchscreen tables, which can map the shortest route to a specific building, may be placed across key locations on campus. A Rep asked if students will be able to book the rooms on the spot with the new system. The Education Officer replied that this will be possible. 
4.9) Personal Tutoring
There has been a review for personal tutoring headed by the Education Officer and one of the senior tutors. The review found that the current guidelines is in line with students’ expectations of personal tutoring. However, the review outlined the need to ensure that members of staff adhere to the guidelines. Minimum number of meetings remain the same, with 3 meetings in the first semester of first year, and 1 every subsequent semester. These meetings should be separate from any academic tutorials, and the minimum requirement would be for the meetings to be held in a group setting. Personal tutors will be responsible for contacting students to arrange these meetings. PGT students should also have an academic member of staff as their personal tutor who is different from their Director of Studies. The role of a senior tutor should also be clarified. Personal tutors will receive an A3 booklet with information on their responsibility, good practices, signposting information and FAQs. 
A new “Student Notes” service will be integrated into SAMIS to monitor the contact between personal tutors and students (e.g. personal tutors can update the system with a note stating that they have contacted the student via email to arrange a meeting). Personal tutors have access to this service, and senior tutors as well as Head of Departments can view the updates. 
4.10) Feedback

The SU has produced a booklet for every member of academic staff, highlighting examples of good feedback and what they can do to improve the provision of feedback. A grid listing all the assessments, submission deadlines and the dates that feedback should be returned will be provided to students at the start of each semester. In addition, feedback should meet a minimum standard in terms of the level of detail provided and it is recommended that QA16 is updated with this information. The University should also develop guidance about giving different types of feedback for different types of assessments (e.g. oral presentations) in line with the move to diversify assessments. Departmental feedback policy should also be reviewed twice a year – at the start and end of the academic year (currently it is reviewed once at the start of the academic year). 
A Rep from Natural Sciences queried about how the grid will work for Natural Science students since the modules are provided by different departments. The Education Officer replied that it will be the unit convenors’ job to list the relevant information which will then be compiled by the department.
4.11) Feedback System

The Education Officer and the Representation Team were looking into a feedback system used by Bournemouth University called SimOn (Simple Online Tool) which gathers and organises notes all year round 24/7. Students can submit their feedback into the system which provides Reps with data to present at SSLC meetings. The SU will potentially obtain this system or develop a new system for feedback.
4.12) Petting Zoo

A mobile farm is provisionally booked for 8th May (pending University’s approval) and various animals (e.g. lambs, ponies, pygmy goats) will be present.
4.13) Bursaries

The provision of bursaries for UK undergraduate students have increased to include the ‘Unpaid Placement Bursary’ (40 awards of £2000) and the ‘Discretionary Internship Bursary’ (up to £2000). 
4.14) Placement Hub

The Placement Hub has useful information for students going on placement, including locations of students on placement to facilitate looking for housemates. It can be found at https://www.bathstudent.com/placement/
4.15) Panopto
There will be an improved system of Panopto next year which makes it easier for lecturers to use. New HD cameras will also be installed in different rooms. 
4.16) Festival on the Hill 

The University is holding an event on 6th May 2017 as part of the 50th Anniversary celebrations. Reps were shown a video promoting the festival. More information can be found at go.bath.ac.uk/bathunifest
5. Policy Results
All policies were passed except for one (“Boycott, Divestment And Sanctions (BDS) Movement Policy”). Results for the Policy Round are available at https://www.bathstudent.com/news/article/busu/Latest-Policy-Round-The-Results/
6. Developments in Virgil Building & Library
The Virgil Building is officially open for staff and students. There will be additional computers added in the learning commons due to student demand. The Education Officer encouraged Reps to promote the Café in the Virgil Building as it will cease to operate if business remains poor. 
There will be extra chairs added in the library to allow students to use empty desks. Additionally, 32 computers will be added in the library over the next few weeks. 

A new learning commons have been launched today at Norwood House (space previously occupied by Careers Services). There are group work areas, interview rooms and study spaces with a total capacity of 60 people due to fire safety hazards. It will be open from 8am to 10pm, Mondays to Fridays. The opening hours may vary over revision and exam period. Printing will be available at the Norwood House learning commons in May. 
The Education Officer informed the Reps that the library and learning commons will become silent study areas during revision and exam period. A Rep asked if there will be extended opening hours for the Virgil Building over revision and exam period. The Education Officer replied that opening hours over revision and exam period is in discussion at the moment and he will get back to Reps when it has been finalised. 
7. Q&A Accountability Session - Education Officer
The Education Officer welcomed Reps to ask any questions about the work that he or the SU Team have done this year. 

Q: Are you planning to put computers in any other learning commons?
A: The Education Officer replied that this is not something he has enquired about as learning commons were designed primarily for students who will be using their laptops. However, if students would like computers to be installed, he could look into getting some computers in these areas. 

Q: The Biology and Biochemistry Department is planning to add more laboratories. Is this an initiative by the department or the SU?
A: The SU was not aware of this and it should be an initiative by the department.
8. Any Other Business
There was no other business.
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